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Thais should do their best to honor the King. 


All Thais may be glad to see the King enjoy watching concert which is his most favorite hobby. His face expressed happiness and good health.


Today, I would like to emphasize on his philosophy.

· Thais must do their best on all jobs. It is worrying because people with authority like some groups of politicians, civil servants, police, soldiers or businessmen don’t do good things for Thailand but still were honored in society and by media.

If this situation still exists, how can Thailand survive in the long term?

I believe that good people who work behind the scene still make contribution to the 

country. These people are silent power because they do not expect fame and social recognition.


The social problems of these people appear on the current news. For example, who is the father of Annie Brooke’s son? This can be analyzed that Thailand does not focus on facts and long term issues.


The media can make up the story and sell it as news to attract people’s attention. Thais must continue to be patient and work together.


If I get opportunity, I will do my best. Those who read my article must work together to use these medias to do good things.


www.chiraacademy.com, E-mail: dr.chira@hotmail.com

Naewna is a small newspaper with good standpoint and quality. I am very proud of all Naewna’s columnists, owner and editor. They never think of censoring each person’s article.


My last week work started and made some contributions to Thailand.


For example, GMS’ project on Energy and Human Resource was mentioned on my last week article. All GMS delegation has already arrived in Bangkok.


Each delegate is energy-related delegate from public and private sectors of all GMS countries.


I would like to thank Mr. Wannanrat Channukul, the Minister of Energy. He is a doctor and knowledgeable politician. He is down-to-earth. He came to present the welcome dinner on the first night and clearly talk about international cooperation in GMS energy. There are a lot of linkages between Thailand and GMS. If it does not run smoothly, Thailand could easily have blackout. 


At the reception, he greeted delegates with friendliness and supported People-to-People Diplomacy. GMS delegates were impressed to have Thailand’s minister joining and welcome and gracefully presided the opening ceremony on behalf of Prime Minister Abhisit Vejjajiva on September 29, 2010.


Ms. Suchada Thaibantao, TICA’s representative joined the opening ceremony. I was impressed with her English speech delivery. This reflects that TICA still has high quality human resource and well supports People-to-People Diplomacy and international relation.


I would like to thank Dr. Kamol Takabut, representative from EGAT, Dr. Thongchai Meenual representative from PEA and Mr. Klahan Tochamnanvat representative from PTT for kindly share their human resource development best practices. These three organizations greatly honor Foundation for International Human Resource Development. Thailand still has many good things. We must share knowledge and open to learn from the neighboring countries.


This project had two-day study visit.

On the first day, our group went to see the operation of two major energy-related organizations of Thailand: Department of Alternative Energy and EGAT.


On the second day, we went on study visit to the Artificial Rain Making Base (Hua-Hin) and Stamford International University (Hua-Hin Campus).


Then, we came back to the research seminar to find each GMS country’s training needs and conclude on October 4, 2010.


There will be the follow-up project in March next year. Foundation for International Human Resource Development will organize learning forum for 20 days for developing human resource in GMS energy sector.


Last week, I had another activity which I was impressed. On September 27-28, 2010, there was learning forum for Provincial Healthcare Management of Burirum. It seemed a small project but was very impressive. Dr. Sompong Jarungjittanusorn, MD., the head of doctor in Burirum was my students at Office of The Civil Service Commission. He placed high emphasis on human capital and organized 2-day seminar at Baan Amphawa Resort & Spa Samutsongkram. It is a seminar in which I gain most knowledge. Medical personnel are valuable, prudent and do the right thing. They analyze problems with sharp wit. I learn health and human capital are related.


I must network with this Burirum doctor group. Burirum is a large province. Medical personnel must possess quality to help people but it needs improvement in these areas.

· Medical personnel must have broad vision and can manage people well like Dr. Sompong Jarungjittanusorn, MD.

· Leaders must be coach and invite external experts to cooperate to solve the problems.

· They should work to truly benefit Burirum by managing the network of people and work with happiness because medical is a stressful job.

I think doctors, dentists, veterinarians and pharmacists should work together and give 

direction to leadership development. Then, politics and society will get better.

I do my small jobs and follow the King’s footsteps. Do your best and be public spirited.
	Research Seminar on Training needs and Human Resource Development for the Energy and Environmental Sector of GMS countries on 28th September-4th October 2010 
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	H.E.Mr. Wannanrat Channukul, Minister of Energy, presided over and delivered his Opening Remarks and welcome dinner.
	Prof. Dr. Chira Hongladarom

Presented the report to the Chairman. 

	[image: image4.jpg]’E.i'lllll.'n‘llpm==m




	[image: image5.jpg]




	GMS countries delegates joined group photo. 
	Participants joined the opening ceremony.
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	Learning forum for Provincial Healthcare Management of Burirum (Phase I). It was a great honor to have Dr. Sompong Jarungjittanusorn, MD. to deliver welcome address and Khun Ying Tipawadee Meksawan and Ms. Sirilak Meksang to be panelists during 27th-28th September 2010  at Amphawa District, Samutsongkram Province.
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